Good Afternoon Evergreen Families,

Here are several items for your attention:
 
 
Parent-Teacher Conferences
Our fall parent-teacher conferences are quickly approaching.  In fact, our sign-up window will open tomorrow evening so I thought I would send out a reminder for families to arrange a meeting time with their child’s teacher.  Step-by-step instructions are attached to this email, including the master password.  Our sign-up system, called Virtual Paragon, will open at 7:00 pm Friday night and will remain open until noon on October 17.  If you have difficulty with any part of the sign-up process, please contact the school office.   
Also, please note that October 18 and 20 are half-days for students.  Evergreen’s half-day dismissal time is 12:01 pm, Oakwood’s is 11:52 am, and the ECC’s dismissal time is 12:10 pm.  Additionally, Friday, October 21 is a “No School Day” for our students while our APS staff participate in professional development.

Skating Night
For a number of years now, our  Y5-5 PTO has organized family skating parties, which have been big hits with our students.  Because of the positive responses they have received, our PTO has scheduled Skate Nights again this year.  The first one that we will have will be at Terry Hall on Monday, October 10 from 6:00-8:00 pm.  We have attached a flyer from the PTO that contains more information.
 
Homecoming and Spirit Week - October 10-14
Next week will be Homecoming Week in Allendale.  Throughout the week, our students will celebrate Homecoming by showing their spirit by dressing in the theme of the day.  See the K-5 Theme Day schedule below.  During the school day on Friday, October 14, our high school students will lead a Spirit Parade through the Piece Street campus which will be exciting for our elementary students to observe.  Homecoming festivities will culminate next week Friday night in the High School Football game against Holland Christian.   
Monday - Pajama/Comfy Clothes Day
Tuesday - Camouflage Day
Wednesday  - Team Sports Day
Thursday -USA Day
Friday - Falcon Day

Evergreen Elementary School Scholastic Book Fair: October 17-20
Greetings from the Evergreen and Springview libraries!  We are excited to once again offer the Scholastic BookFair which will be coming October 17-20 during Parent-Teacher conferences!  We want to remind you about an easy option for your child to visit the book fair and purchase books: Scholastic Ewallet. This allows you to add a credit card and select a dollar amount limit for your child. Any unused dollars will be returned to you and not charged to your credit card. Your child will have the opportunity to shop at the book fair and choose a book (or books) within that spending limit.
 Here are some more details about the bookfair:
· Students will preview the book fair with their classes on Monday and Tuesday, October 17-18
· Students will have the opportunity to shop during the school days the week of the fair 
· Students may pay with cash, check or Ewallet
· Book fair shopping times for families will be:
· Tuesday(10/18) and Thursday(10/20) 12:30pm - 3:00pm and 5:30 pm - 8pm
· If you or your child do not have the opportunity to visit the book fair in person, you are welcome to shop online!  We’ve partnered with The Scholastic Store™ to offer over 5,000 products that ship directly to your home (with free shipping on orders of $25 or more)!
Please follow the link to see the book fair flyer, sign up for ewallet, shop online, see in-person shopping hours and so much more: https://www.scholastic.com/bf/evergreenelementaryschool2

Halloween Costumes - Reminder
Wow, the excitement for Halloween just keeps growing around the building.  Our teachers are planning to include Halloween activities in their school day on Friday, October 28.  Students are invited to wear their costumes during their classroom activities on the 28th.  Your child’s teacher will send home specific details about their schedule and their plans in the near future.   
I do want to remind our families that our costume policy does not allow toy weapons of any kind, nor costumes that include fake blood.  If your child’s costume includes these items, please keep those items at home.  Also, we do ask that you encourage your child to wear a costume that is age-appropriate for elementary students.  Thank you so much for your attention to these requests. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Doug Bol, Principal
Evergreen Elementary School   

